TRINITY CHURCH OF THE NAZARENE
Church Meeting

April 28, 2012
Members Present: Pastor Stirratt, Charlene Clevenger, Wayne Dickinson, Bill Dreifke, Jim Geiger, Carla Gomes, Mary Jane Knapp, George Rogers, Wally Vandagriff, Nick Wallace
Meeting called to order at 9:00 a.m. by Pastor Stirratt, who opened with prayer.

Secretary’s Report
Minutes of the March 3, 2012 meeting were presented. Carla made a motion to accept the minutes; motion seconded by Jim. Motion carried.

Pastor updated us on the annuitant situation with Raymond James Investments. Contrary to what was discussed at the March 3 meeting, names, not just titles, are required to be on file. We have submitted names of the three current officers: President, Ken Stirratt; Treasurer, Wally Vandagriff and Secretary, Charlene Clevenger. Only one signature is required to make any changes to the account. The account has been changed to make Wally the annuitant.

Welcome

Pastor Stirratt welcomed the new board members and explained that we are using a Stewards and Trustees ministry system this year. 
Trustees: Wally Vandagriff, Carla Gomes, Wayne Dickinson

Stewards: Jim Geiger, Mary Jane Knapp, George Rogers

The board voted to re-appoint Charlene Clevenger as Board Secretary and Wally Vandagriff as Treasurer. Motion made by Carla; seconded by Jim. Motion carried.

Treasurer’s Report

Wally presented the Treasurer’s report for the end of March. Charlene made a motion to approve the report; seconded by Carla. Motion carried.

In His Steps Spiritual Journey

Pastor explained how he would be presenting In His Steps through a series of five sermons. Topics are: Prayer, Others, Discipleship/Evangelism, Outreach, Investment. June 3 will be Investment Sunday, when we will collect pledges. 
Pastor explained that 900+ was chosen because last year we ran about $900 short each week in paying bills. During In His Steps the first $900 to come in each week will go toward the mortgage. Anything that comes in beyond $900 will go toward “Others Ministry” at home and abroad. The totals will be evaluated periodically by the board to determine if some moneys should be transferred from “Others” to the mortgage. We will deal with repaying the asset at a later date.

It was decided that instead of having a kick-off dinner for the spiritual campaign we will have a victory dinner when it is done. Perhaps we will meet at 5:00 p.m. on a Sunday for a pot luck dinner followed by a singspiration.

Ministry Reports

Charlene Clevenger reported that the NMI executive council has met and all appointments have been made to fill out the entire council.

Bill Dreifke reported that Trinity won a Sunday School award from the NEI District. 
Meeting adjourned at 11:30 a.m. with prayer.

Respectfully submitted,

Charlene Clevenger

Church Secretary

